ORDER PROVIDING TEMPORARY RELIEF TO LIQUOR LICENSEES

From:
Date:
Cc:

Mayor Lawrence M. Hanson
March 20, 2020
Village Clerk Lori K. Romine

The Illinois Liquor Control Commission has issued a directive allowing local liquor commissioners to
permit the alternative sales of alcoholic products in an effort to provide some relief to local establishments
that have been ordered closed to on-site sales. These rules are also intended to promote healthy social
distancing.

IN CONFORMITY WITH THE POWERS GRANTED TO ME AS LOCAL LIQUOR
COMMISSIONER, I HEREBY PROVIDE THE FOLLOWING ORDERS:

1.

2,

o0

10.

Effective immediately, each retail liquor Licensee within the Village of Antioch is granted a
Temporary Delivery License (“TDL”)
Each TDL allows the following sale and deliveries of packaged products that the Licensee’s
original license allowed it to sell:

a. Package sales:

b. “to-go” sales;

c. Curbside sales;

d. Home delivery sales.
All TDL sales must be made only to persons age 21 years and older, and if a purchaser cannot
provide proof of age at the point of sale, the alcoholic products must be returned to the Licensee
and a full refund given to the purchaser.
TDL sales must be in original packages. Pre-mixed cocktails or other concoctions are expressly
prohibited. Growlers and crowlers may be sold under a TDL by a brew pub, but only in original
containers and not refills of customers’ containers.
TDL sales may be delivered by using third parties, but the Licensee shall remain fully responsible
to ensure sales are allowed only as provided for in this Order. Violations of sales rules will
subject Licensees to the same penalties as usual.
The specific licensees granted this relief are the following: Bars, taverns, restaurants, package
goods sellers, brew pubs, distillation pubs and wineries.
TDLs do not expand the range of products the Licensees may sell. For example, if a Licensee has
a license to sell beer and wine, it cannot use the TDL to sell whiskey.
The liquor licenses currently in effect shall be extended to July 31, 2020.
The Village Clerk, acting as administrative assistant to the Local Liquor Commissioner is
directed to provide copies of this notice to all Licensees in the most expeditious way possible,
given the nature of the current viral emergency.
These rules are temporary and will last only until the COVID-19 emergency has been rescinded
by the Governor.

IT IS SO ORDERED:

Sy

AWRENCE MHANSON
Mayor, Village of Antioch
And Local Liquor Commissioner



